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SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse
SABBSA was honored to sponsor two creation programs in March. The first was a special video presentation of "The Star of Bethlehem" at our last monthly meeting. The other at FEAST on Monday, March 25th featured SABBSA Vice President Cindy Williams using curricula from AIG and AOI (fossil molds and some handouts) geared for students in the 1st through 6th grade age group. There were over 40 children, parents and some youth in attendance!

During our monthly meeting we viewed the video "The Star of Bethlehem" This video revisited the topic of whether the star was a star, other astronomical phenomena or a pure miracle. As with Dr. Jerry Hardwick, the speaker was not an astronomer, but a lawyer and law professor Rick Larson who has done extensive research on his own and utilized the star chart computer programs now available to show the star’s positions anytime in the past. His conclusions were interesting in that he pushed Christ’s birth up to 2 BC and positioned Herod’s death at I BC. These are probably the latest proposed dates we have seen. His presentation covers the same configuration of Regulus, Jupiter, Virgo, Leo and the sun described by Dr. Hardwick and Dr. Baugh’s researches. He however, has come up with the extra novelty of noting that on the day of what he proposes as Christ’s death (in 33 AD), his program shows a blood moon rising as they laid Christ to rest and a positioning of the Earth so that looking at the sun from the moon, the sun would be eclipsed by the earth and in the background you would see the constellation of Aries, the sacrificial ram with the sun centered over the heart of the ram. Dr. Harris, our resident astronomer questioned the astrophysics and the length of the supposed eclipse on the day of Christ’s death as being outside the realm of normal celestial mechanics. He further questioned the  dates arrived at not only from astronomical viewpoints, but also from data he has seen which would place Christ’s death on a Wednesday, rather than the traditional Friday (the day of preparation being for Passover, rather than for the Sabbath).
Mrs. Williams showed the first half of the "Dinosaurs, Genesis & the Gospel" featuring Ken Ham and Buddy Davis 2 DVD series. She overviewed the "7 C's of History" (which is available as a stand-alone children's Sunday School curriculum). Viewers generally like this as entertaining, engaging while Biblically accurate. The kids poured chocolate into the fossil molds to start the evening and then got to eat their chocolate trilobites which they made! 
Saturn’s Enceladus and Earth’s Moon
There is interesting news this month coming from data collected by the Cassini spacecraft orbiting Saturn. Cassini took measurements and pictures of one of Saturn’s 52 known moons called Enceladus. Enceladus is only 314 miles across and thought to be made up of cometary material. The picture at the lower right shows a picture of Enceladus superimposed against the Earth and the British Isles, demonstrating that its diameter is no more than Great Britain’s. The picture at lower right shows a colorized photo of the plume of pressurized water vapor, methane, gases, and organic compounds being continually vented into space by Enceladus at speeds of 1000 mph. Cassini also detected heat in the geysers. Temperatures around the geysers measured -135°F whereas the rest of the moon’s surface measures 200°F colder than the geyser areas. This indicates a good amount of geothermal heat in the interior of the moon, and that’s a problem for evolutionary thinking. Hunter Waite of Southwest Research Institute said, “This is going to make us think a second time about the formation of the Saturn system.”
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Enceladus is so small that if it were formed with the rest of the solar system, as evolutionists theorize (4.6 billion years ago), there is no way it should still retain geothermal energy. Such heat should have dissipated billions of years ago. 
The same is true of our moon. Whether it formed 4.6 billion years ago with the solar system or as a result of “the Big Splash” maybe 4.533 billion years ago, its internal heat should have all dissipated by now. But, it hasn’t! Seismometers left by the Apollo missions regularly record lunar “moonquakes.” We have also been witnessing with telescopes for decades “puffs” of ejecta from the moon. Both of these phenomena have been attributed to meteor impacts, but their frequency and regularity have now ruled out that explanation. The moon’s interior is definitely thermally active, but it shouldn’t be by contemporary evolutionary time scales and neither should Enceladus. This data however fits neatly into the Creationist’s time frame as neither of these moons would have cooled in the 6000 to 20,000 years we envision since the creation. Not only is this a real problem for evolutionists and their cosmology theories, it is another of the growing list of “clocks” creationists can point to show a young solar system! This data dovetails well with the video presentation we will show at our April meeting detailing how quasars, rather than showing the billions of years of age of our universe may give us good evidence of a very young universe. Read the synopsis below for more information.
 Exciting news, we will be sponsoring Dr. Carl Baugh when he appears in San Antonio on Wednesday, June 11th, 2008 at 7 pm. His topic is entitled: "Set in Stone" This "Power Point" presentation will show the interpretation of the "rocks" as evolutionists see them and the evidence in the rocks of a "special creation.” Due to the size of the audience we anticipate for this event, we will move our regular meeting from its normal locale. We will hold this event at Castle Hills First Baptist Church on Northwest Military Drive. Dr. Baugh’s presentation will be introduced by a short presentation at 6:15 pm by SABBSA’s Dr. Carl Williams which will explain the need for Creation Ministry and why Dr. Baugh’s message is so relevant today. The admission is free, but a love offering will be solicited.

 
Monday, April 28, 2008, 7:00 pm at FEAST

Dr. Carl Williams will present segments of the Answers in Genesis' "Demolishing Strongholds" curriculum for adolescents. He will then present "Creation vs. Evolution: One Science, Two Beliefs" The main purpose is to dispel the rumor that evolution is "science" while creation is only "religion." Carl discusses how both origins models are fundamentally beliefs, but the scientific method can be used to confirm the Biblical literal 6 day creation account, while it is not nearly as supportive of the evolutionary model. Also, Carl discusses how a belief in "millions of years", whether as an atheistic evolutionist or as an "old earth" compromise creationist, essentially destroys Genesis and thus ultimately negates the Gospel message. 

The following is a list of more creation activities available in the San Antonio area in April, May and June 2008:
Friday, April 18th the anti-evolution documentary “Expelled” by Ben Stein is released all across the country. In San Antonio it will be shown at: 

	Theater
	Address
	City
	State
	Zip

	Alamo Quarry Stadium 16
	255 E. Basse
	San Antonio
	TX
	78209

	Cielo Vista Stadium 18
	2828 Cinema Ridge
	San Antonio
	TX
	78238

	Huebner Oaks 24
	11075 IH 10 West
	San Antonio
	TX
	78230

	Northwoods 14
	17640 Henderson Pass
	San Antonio
	TX
	78232

	Santikos Embassy Theatre
	13707 Embassy Row
	San Antonio
	TX
	78216

	Santikos Northwest 14
	7600 IH 10 West
	San Antonio
	TX
	78230

	Santikos Rialto Cinema
	2938 N.E. Loop 410
	San Antonio
	TX
	78218

	Santikos Silverado
	11501 W. Loop 1604 N
	San Antonio
	TX
	78250


Go to www.expelledthemovie.com for a trailer and more information.

Tuesday, May 13th at our monthly SABBSA meeting we will host Mr. John Pendleton, the #1 Creation Conference speaker of all Latin America, who uses the science of creationism to gain access to the public school systems of Mexico, will address us on his latest Creation Evangelistic topic. 

Monday, May 26th at 7 pm at FEAST Scott Lane will facilitate a preview and discussion of both first segments of the Alpha Omega Institute’s Discover Creation video series and the Origin’s film series. FEAST participants will then decide which series they would like to have presented at FEAST in the 2008/2009 school year.

May 16th & 17th Dave and Mary Jo Nutting of Alpha-Omega Institute will be a part of the FEAST Home School Convention and Curriculum Fair and give talks in the area. We will send out their speaking schedule when it’s finalized.

This month’s SABBSA meeting will feature the video "Hubble, Bubble, Big Bang in Trouble" with commentary from astronomer, astrophysicist, and SABBSA board member Dr. Daniel Harris. Contrary to the big bang theory's billions of years conjecture, we may actually be seeing a 6,000-years-ago creation right now! In this video Physicist John Hartnett argues persuasively that quasars are not massive objects at the edge of the universe, but embryonic galaxies ejected from mature galaxies in our own neighborhood. As always, we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey on Tuesday, April 8th at 7 pm. We will see you there.






